
From: 
Sent: 

Kimberly A Frankiewicz <Kimberly_A_Frankiewicz@Progressive.com > 
Thursday, July 22, 2021 10:23 AM 

To: Comments Mailbox 
Subject: [External]Comments regarding continuing virtual appearances 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Judiciary organization. Do not click links or open 

attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 
To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing in response to a request for comments on continuing some court appearances virtually following the 
resolution of t he pandemic. I think that is a wonderfu l idea, as it would cut down on costs and down time. I felt that the 
virtual appearances, for the most part, were very efficient and timely, and there were ve ry few technical issues to work 
through, once everyone got the hang of the technology. 

I agree with the proposal to allow civi l arbitrations, motion hearings, case management conferences, settlement 
conferences, court facilitated mediations, and small claims and special civil trials to proceed in a virtual format. 

Thank you for your consideration . 

Kimberly A. Frankiewicz, Esq. 
Voss Nitsberg Decoursey & Hawley 
Progressive House Counsel 
485 Route 1 South 
Building A, Suite 200 
Iselin, NJ 08830 
Direct: (732) 362-3383 
Fax: (866) 827-4716 

Please be advised that due to COVID-19, much of the office is working remotely. While mail 
contuinues to be processed, we request that discovery documetns be emailed to our 
discovery mailbox: NJHCMailbox@Progressive.com or faxed. You can send all other 
documents via email to me or my legal assistant, Megha. 

Legal Assistant: Megha Shah 
E-Mail : megha shah@progressive.com 
Direct: 732-362-34 31 
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